
KIRRIEMUIR LANDWARD WEST COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Thursday, 28th February 2019 in Kilry Hall, 7.30pm

Minutes of the above meeting

Present: Roger Clegg (Chairman), Sue Smith (Treasurer), Jo Chapman Campbell 
(Secretary), Liz Hamilton, David Robinson, Meg Mearns, Helen Humphreys, Sally 
Colville, Cllr Ronnie Proctor, Cllr Julie Bell, Linda Connor, Gavin Steel (Scottish 
Water), Lorna Gilchrist (Scottish Water)

1.  Welcome and Apologies
     Apologies from Angus McMillan-Douglas, Dave Koller

     Welcome Gavin Steel and Lorna Gilchrist (Scottish Water)

2.  Minutes of Meeting of 29th November 2018 approved.

3.  Matters Arising

     Broadband 
RC has received update from David Short who is close to finalising the  
location of two aerials for the Kilry broadband project. 
RC had also been contacted Graeme Dey (MSP) about the R100 programme 
and the correspondence was available to view.

4.  Financial Position
Sue – the balance stands at £2,915. It was noted that there had been a part 
repayment of loan to set up the SCIO (£935) 

5.  Scottish Water

Gavin (Corporate Affairs Manager), Lorna Gilchrist (Asset Planner for Angus, 
Tayside and Perthshire).
Apology for lack of print out due to failure of equipment.

     He showed a map of the Kilry water supply and the points identified where bursts
     had occurred.  He confirmed that the Kilry Mains water supply has been
     identified for replacement (2021- 2027).

Email of presentation etc to be sent to all present at meeting.

     Water from Backwater to Lintrathen to Kilry supply

     Problems noted in Westmuir and GS to respond separately about this situation.

Bursts should be reported by phone and compensation scheme available if more     
than two interruptions p.a.

     LC asked about impact of new building on water supply? GS to investigate but       
existing properties should not be affected.
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MM raised issue of fly tipping which has occurred below Backwater on 
Scottish Water ground. Reported to the Police.

RC – Concerns about taste of water.  GS  - Scottish Water can take samples to 
be checked.

6.   Police Report

      Latest report circulated.

7.   Planning

      Nothing to report.

8.   Correspondence

      None

9.   Members’ Items

    MM -   The river Isla flooded by the entrance to the Activity Centre.  A taxi and
                  two occupants had a narrow escape recently.  Is it possible to erect 
                  warning signs? To be raised with Angus Council
    
    HH a) Progress with procuring a defibrillator with considerable help from    

Community Heartbeat
b) Community Safety Day In Aberlemno had been very informative.  Should 
one be organised for KLWCC area?
c) Westmuir Celebration of Munro on Saturday 16th March. Coffee Morning 
1000 and evening event 1930.
d) Update on abandoned cars.

10.   A.O.B.

        RC – the SCIO has two new trustees, Meg Mearns and Alison Andrews
        Launch in the summer and first funds due in the autumn.

        RC– the recent hedge-cutting far too severe across Kilry (and beyond).
        Cllr JB Julie – some hedges cut by landowners/farmers otherwise council   

contractors . kingr@angus.gov.uk

         SS – launch of defibrillator at school on the 4th April – invitations to be sent
         out.

         SS – cross-roads at Balintore – signs need reinstating after last floods and 
contractors’ work. Cllr RP to contact Douglas Hill at Angus Council.

Date of next meeting – Thursday, 30th May 2019
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